
IMPORTANT NOTICE 
CONVERSION OF PIO CARDS TO OCI CARDS 

 

The International Civil Aviation Organization has decided to accept 
only Machine Readable Travel Documents from October 2018 
onwards. This Mission would like to inform that it will be necessary 
for all existing PIO Card Holders to obtain Machine Readable OCI 
Cards, in lieu of existing handwritten PIO Cards before 30th June 
2020, to avoid any inconvenience. 
 

Conversion of PIO Cards to OCI Cards will attract a fee of €98 /-, with 
immediate effect.  


